FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 20th January 2020 at 6.00pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  Martin Whittell, Pam Watson, David Storr, Diana and Paul Monahan, Kathy Pitt and Lesley Mackay.
Apologies:  None
Minutes of the last meeting:   These were approved.
Future Plans: 
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  The good news is that The Railway Heritage Trust have indicated that they would be willing to give grant aid to support the restoration of the Signal Box.  
Water butts:  The existing water butt on Platform One has been further vandalised.  A new water butt has been purchased which Paul will install in Spring in order to reduce the chances of it being vandalised.  Action:  Paul Monahan
Christmas Carols:  These were very successful, bringing in a grand total of £133 which has been sent onto the Railway Children’s Charity.   Many thanks to all who participated.
Station Groups and BTP:  Lesley said it is hoped a meeting will be arranged soon.
Chair’s Report:  Martin said there was nothing further to add to his report to the AGM.  
Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr said the total balance in the General Fund remains at £302.37p.  In the absence of payment by Northern Railway, it was agreed that David would pay the expenses for Christmas decorations etc. to the members who were out of pocket.
Working Party Report:   Winter flowering pansies have been bought and planted in the new barrels to the front of the Station.   Pam has been litter picking on a regular basis throughout the winter and Diana has also been tidying, etc. around the station.
Website:  Diana has tidied and updated the website.  All members are invited to have a look at the website to see if anything is missing or needs correcting.  Action:  All members

Northern Railway:  Richard Isaac had given us information about applying for funding from the CCIF fund.  Diana and Paul had drafted an application for the provision of cycle storage (Sheffield stands) on Platform 2 as well as 3 tables and attached seats to enliven the Station forecourt.  Around £700 will be requested. As the deadline for applications is imminent, Paul and Diana were authorised to submit the application without the need for further approval from members.  Paul and Diana were thanked warmly for all their hard work in preparing this.  Action:  Paul and Diana
Annual Plan:  A request for our annual plan for the Friends of the Station had been made by Richard Isaac.  Paul Monahan had very helpfully prepared a list of our current and possible activities for the coming year. These were discussed at length and will be submitted to Richard by Lesley.  The activities are as follows:
Gardening, watering, bulb planting and litter picking working parties; Make links with community group in Fairfield to reduce the amount of litter being thrown over the fence; Seek funding for new furniture on forecourt; Keep recruitment leaflets for the Friends topped up in the waiting rooms; Maintaining book swap and keeping community promotional leaflets tidy; Replace water butt on Platform 1 and consider vandal-proofing it; Install water butt on Platform 2; Promote and seek funding for cycle storage (Sheffield stand) on Platform 2 beyond the disused vending machine; Encourage use of redundant Bike and Go shelter as cycle storage.  Action:  Lesley
Any Other Business:  

Rubbish behind Station:  As mentioned earlier in our annual plan, residents in Fairfield are keen to reduce the amount of litter being thrown over the fence at Fairfield.  New, improved, fencing has now been installed.  It is anticipated that the contractor will also do some clearing up of the area between the fence and the station.
Date of next meeting:  Monday 2nd March, 2020 at 6.00pm – in the Station Master’s Office on Platform 1.  
